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Our ref: SM.IF

29th March 2018

Dear Parents / Carers,

As we end the spring term, I am writing to thank-you, as ever, for your partnership working in providing the best education and care for our children. I hope you are accessing my weekly blog on our new website and keeping up to date with the exciting curriculum and opportunities that the children experience. The children are working so hard; it is a pleasure to share their work around school, in classrooms and on my ‘Proud Wall’ outside my office. 
The children have enjoyed their Easter activities and silver parties and Year 4’s Easter Assembly was a credit to us all. 

I am delighted to share that continued, rapid improvement has been recognised at Grove. This week, we have had a two day Teaching and Learning Review where strengths in leadership, teaching and learning and behaviour have been identified. I look forward to sharing further deails with you when we receive Mrs Tarpey’s report. 
I need to remind you of a few ‘housekeeping’ expectations. Please ensure that all personal belongings are clearly labelled with your child’s name. In the summer term, in addition to our usual uniform requirements, boys are able to wear grey shorts should they wish to.  Girls are able to wear grey skirts or a short sleeved, blue and white check dress.  Black shoes with a secure fastening must be worn – open toed / sling back sandals are not allowed. May I remind you about our requirements for hair styles - long hair must be tied back and no dyed, shaved or patterned hairstyles are allowed in the academy. Hair should be no shorter than a Grade 3 cut. Hair accessories should be small, plain and in academy colours and the only jewellery permitted is watches and small stud earings. In hot weather, your child will need to bring in a sun hat and high factor sun protection.  The sun protection should be applied before school. We would expect that children are then able to apply it themselves at lunchtime or at additional times as necessary.  Sun protection will be stored safely in classrooms. Please note that sun glasses are not permitted. 
All children must also remember to bring in their water bottle filled with water only. These can be refilled throughout the day at one of our numerous water coolers. Juices, fizzy or flavoured water are not allowed.
I have directed teachers to check uniform and water bottles in the summer term to ensure that our high standards are maintained and they will communicate with you in your child’s communication diary should any issues arise. 

As you know, improving attendance and punctuality is a school target and I must thank-you all for improvements this half term. I know that this will continue into the important summer term as children aim to meet their targets in preparation for transition to their next classes/school. 

Miss Phillips, who works in our office, will be starting her maternity leave after Easter and I know that you would want me to wish her well on your behalf. We hope that she enjoys her special family time and look forward to welcoming her back afterwards. 
I hope you all have a safe and happy family break and look forward to seeing you all in the summer term.

Yours faithfully,

Mrs S Machin
Academy Principal
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